
 

 

     
 

 
 

 
09 April 2013 

 
Supervising Officer 
Ministry of Public Infrastructure,  
National Development Unit, Land Transport and Shipping 
 

 
Private Notice Question 

 
 I have to inform you that the Honourable Leader of the Opposition,  
Mr  Alan Ganoo, MP,  has  given  notice  of  the  following  Private  Notice  
Question  which  he  proposes to put to the Honourable Vice-Prime Minister, 
Minister of Public Infrastructure, National Development Unit, Land Transport and 
Shipping at the sitting to be held today, Tuesday 09 April 2013 at 11.30 a.m. 

 
To ask the Honourable Vice-Prime Minister, Minister of Public 
Infrastructure, National Development Unit, Land Transport and Shipping – 
 
Whether, in regard to the road infrastructure, he will, for the  
benefit of the House, obtain from the Road Development Authority, 
information as to  – 
 

(a)   the works undertaken in the city centre, in particular, around  
  the Caudan and the Place d’Armes, since 13 February 2013; 
 

(b)   if, in regard to the M1 Road   –  
 

(i) in the contract for the widening thereof, from Pailles to  
   Caudan, the construction of the side drains was  
   included, indicating if the size thereof has been reduced  
   and, if so, why and, if copy thereof will be tabled; and 

 

(ii) the contractor of the third lane thereof had obstructed 
the water flow of the  Ruisseau du Pouce thus hindering 
its effective discharge to the sea before 13 February 
2013; and 

 

(c) in regard to the Ring Road Project, Diospyros Ltd. (Mauritius)  
   submitted a report thereto, in June 2011, warning of risks of  
   landslides and flooding in case of torrential rains? 
 
 
 

 
                                                      R. R. Dowlutta 

                         Clerk of the National Assembly 


